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We offer extended hours before 8am and after 6.30pm. Please ask for an appointment at the reception desk.








 





     You will be unable to:-


1. Telephone the Surgery during these times (telephone calls will be diverted to the emergency out of hours service between 6.30pm and 8.00am)


2. Telephone calls are also diverted at lunchtime from 12.30pm - 2.00pm


3. Unable to see the Nurse


4. Have any tests such as bloods, swabs, smears etc.














These appointments are primarily for those people who cannot get to the surgery during our normal working hours for example; people who work full time or late into the evenings; people who need to be brought to the surgery by friends/relatives who work.


We would like you to be aware of the following:-


These extended hours will ONLY be for appointments that have been booked in advance or for emergencies.

















Opening Times – 


8.00am – 6.30pm each day plus the following additional times
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Do you look after someone who is ill, frail, disabled or mentally ill?


We are interested in identifying carers, especially those people who may be caring without help or support. We know that carers are often ‘hidden’ looking after a family member or helping a friend or neighbour with day to day tasks and may not see themselves as a carer.





Caring for someone is an important and valuable role in the community, which is often a 24-hour job that can be very demanding and isolating for the carer. Carers should receive appropriate support by the way of access to accurate information on a range of topics such as entitlement to benefits and respite care and not least, a listening ear when things get too much.





As a Carer, you are also entitled to have your needs assessed by Adult Care Services. A Carer’s Assessment is a chance to talk about your needs as a carer and the possible ways help could be given. It also looks at the needs of the person you care for. There is no charge for this assessment.


If you are a Carer, Please ask at reception for a Carers Pack, Which you can complete to let us know about your caring responsibilities.


    























Confidential information from your medical records can be used to the NHS to improve the services offered so we can provide the best possible care for everyone.


This information along with your postcode and NHS number but not your name, are sent to a secure system where it can be linked with other health information.


This allows those planning NHS services or carrying out medical research to use information from different parts of the NHS in a way which does not identify you.


You have a choice. If you are happy for your information to be used in this way you do not have to do anything.


If you have any concerns or wish to prevent this from happening, Please speak to practice staff or ask at reception for a copy of the leaflet “How information about you helps us to provide better care” 


 For more information visit the following website:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.nhs.uk/caredata" ��www.nhs.uk/caredata� 


We are inviting patients between the ages of 40 – 74 for a Free Health Check, We have previously sent out letters to patients inviting to attend. We encourage all our patients to attend. It is important to reduce your risk of Cardiovascular Disease. To make you appointment, please ask at reception.














Chlamydia Screening











   CVD New Health Checks















































NHS – England 


How information about you helps us to provide better care… 














EPS (Electronic Prescription Service)





This is an Nhs Service. It gives you the chance to change how we send your prescription to the pharmacy you choose to get your medicines from.





We will go live with this Service on the 9th October 2014. Please speak to your local pharmacist who will organise EPS for you.





You will not have to visit us to pick up your paper prescription, we will send it electronically to the pharmacy you nominate, saving you time. You can choose a pharmacy where you live, work or shop. You may not have to wait as long at the pharmacy as your repeat prescriptions will be there for you ready before you arrive. 


Please talk to your Pharmacist.   











Chlamydia is a common bacterial sexually transmitted infection with the potential to cause serious health problems if left untreated. We now offer free Chlamydia swab screening. Please make an appointment with the Nurse or ask at the desk for a free Chlamydia pack.








Doctors in Training


We will have 2 new trainee’s starting in August 2014, Dr Stone and Dr Fayemi. 





We would be grateful if you would let the practice know your smoking status, as this is important information for your medical records. 


If you need help with stopping smoking, we hold stop smoking clinics at the surgery. Please ask the receptionists to make you an appointment.
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The Quality and Outcomes Framework (QOF) means that we invite many patients into the Practice for relevant tests and reviews to help keep them healthy despite suffering from conditions such as Diabetes, Asthma, Heart Disease, Hypertension etc.


From time to time you will get a letter from the Practice asking you to attend for these reviews or tests which are important for your health.


Please respond if you are sent an invitation and make an appointment as soon as you can. Members of staff are available if you wish to discuss any tests or reviews which you are asked to have. If you are not sure if you need another test, please do ask us rather than throwing the reminder letters away.




















Please let the Surgery know if you change your address or telephone number as this information is vital when we need to contact you. We spend a lot of time trying to trace contact telephone numbers particularly if we need to change an appointment.















































Address & Telephone Numbers








Improving Care








 We are pleased to tell you that 


The dermatology clinic is set to continue throughout 2014 here at the surgery. The consultant is running clinics every Friday if you require an appointment or a follow up appointment you will need to make an appointment to see the doctor.


 


Please note, the reception staffs are only there to make appointments for the dermatologists and arrive you for your appointment. They are not responsible for waiting time delays. Please take this up with the dermatologists.

















We now run specific osteoporosis clinics. If you are elderly, had falls, had a hysterectomy, smoke ect speak to the receptionists or practice nurse. We can organise treatment to prevent future bone fractures.


Pneumococcal Vaccination


This vaccination is to protect you from serious forms of pneumococcal infection. If you are over 65 and have not received the pneumococcal vaccination please contact the Surgery and make an appointment to see the Practice Nurse.
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Locum GP’s


We currently have 2 long-term female locum doctors working at the Practice Dr Abdo and Dr Mobayed.









































 Osteoporosis











 Dermatology Clinic































































































































































































CARERS 





Named GP for patients aged 75 and over 


From April 2014, all patients aged 75 and over will have a named GP who will have overall responsibility for the care and support that our surgery provides to them.  





If you are one of our patients in this age group you will be given a named GP who will have overall responsibility for the care and support that our surgery provides to you. The GP will also work with other relevant health and care professionals who are involved in your care to ensure that your care package meets individual needs.





Each patient in this age group have now been notified their named GP. We will continue to contact patients as they become 75 with their allocated name GP. If you have any questions or wish to discuss this further please contact the surgery on 


02476382554 





Sharon Roberts (Practices Manager) 








Statement of intent – GP2GP transfer of patients records 





GP practices are obliged to make available a statement of intent regarding GP2GP. This document is the Statement of Intent from Old Mill Surgery. The Government requires all practices to utilise the electronic GP2GP facility for transfer of patients records between practices, when a patient registers or de- registers (not for temporary registration) The practice already uses the GP2GP facility for all transfers of patient records unless there is an issue with the receiving practice’s computer system which does not allow or provide such transfers. The practice clinical system is already full compliant with GP2GP. 








Patient Access to their GP record


All practices are required to promote and offer the facility for patients to view online, export or print any summary information from their records relating to medications, allergies, adverse reactions and any other items agreed between the contractor and patient. Old Mill Surgery will be putting this in place as soon as it is available after 1st April 2014 and as required, by 30thSeptember 2014, publicise its plans to enable it to achieve that requirement by no later than the 31st March 2015.


We can currently export and print this information for our patient but this is not yet available online – our clinical computer software supplier is currently working on providing this service to patients. 





Community Health Trainer


We now provide a health trainer service that is available to you; the service is free and confidential. If you want to improve your health and don’t know where to start a health trainer can help you. They will give you the help and support you need to take the first steps to a healthier you, A little change can make a big difference. Please ask at reception to organise an appointment.








Care Quality Commission


From 1st April 2013 we are registered with the Care Quality Commission (CQC), they are the independent regulator of health and social care services in England.  They make sure that the standard of care we deliver meets government standards.  They will inspect the Practice to check if standards are being met or not, and ask people about their experiences of care, talk to our staff and check that we have the right systems and processes in place. They will judge whether we are meeting the required standards and publish their findings on their website. Please visit their website for more information.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.cqc.org.uk/" �http://www.cqc.org.uk/� 








Heart Failure


We now have a new echocardiography service which has been offered at the practice since January this year for suspected heart failure patients.


This will provide patients with a rapid access to diagnostics tests and treatment closer to home, to evaluate early identification of heart failure and treatment in the community. 


Your GP will offer this service to you if these investigations are necessary. 














OUR OUT OF HOURS SERVICE - NHS 111 SERVICE 


NHS11 was introduced during March 2013 to make it easier for you to access local NHS healthcare services. You can call 111 when you need medical help fast but it’s not a 999 emergency. NHS 111 is a fast and easy way to get the right help, whatever the time and is available 24 hours a day, 365 days a years and call from landlines and mobile phones are free. 





Old Mill Surgery Website





We have had a website for some time. Please be aware that you can order your prescriptions on this site. It also gives lots of information about the Practice. You can also translate the website to your preferred Language.


Visit us   


www.oldmill.gpsurgery.net














     Running late





Please bear with us when we run late, we are aware it can be very frustrating but it usually because one or more people before you have needed more than the ten minutes allocated. We like to provide patients with all the medical and emotional care that they need and sometimes this can take time.














Thank you to all our patients who participated. The results are posted on our website and the notice board in the surgery. 





   Patient Survey
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On-Line Appointments and Prescriptions


We are now offering on-line appointments and prescriptions. For more information, Please ask at the reception desk for a leaflet to register. It is working well for patients that are currently using the service.








